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1.  Call To Order

The meeting was called to order by Vice Mayor Eugene Montanez at 8:03 

am. In addition to the Committee Members, the following individuals were 

in attendance:

Darrell Talbert, City Manager             Michele Nissen, Assistant City Manager 

Nelson Nelson, Public Works Dir       Kerry Eden, Asst. City Manager/ Admin. Svcs. Dir

Vernon Weisman, Distric Engineer    Tom Koper, Asst. Public Works Dir. 

Tom Moody, General Manager           Naomi Ramirez, Mgmt. Svcs. Asst. 

Others Present:

Dan Jey, Resident   

2.  Public Comments

None. 

3.  Agenda Items

A. 18-2263 Discussion and review of Mangular Blend Station 

(Public Works Development)

Action: Information and Discussion

Mr. Tom Moody, General Manager, introduced item to the Committee and 

provided background on the Mangular Park and the addition of a Booster 

Station.

Mr. Vernon Wiseman, District Engineer, presented the Committee with an 

update of the project. Mr. Wiseman provided a description of the proposed 

construction of a portable water booster pump that will be added next to the 

existing water tank at Mangular Park. Mr. Wiseman noted this will be one of 

two blending cells used by the Department of Water and Power to disinfect 

and run water throughout the water distribution system. 
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Council Member Jason Scott inquired about the existing tennis courts and 

if they plan on remain open during construction. Staff responded that the 

tennis courts will remain open for most of the construction. Mr. Wiseman 

also noted that there will be off street vehicle access from Ontario Avenue. 

This will help keep the vehicles off the sidewalk and street. 

Commissioner Jeff Ruscigno inquired about the noise level and impact to 

surrounding neighborhood.  Mr. Wiseman noted that several neighborhood 

meets were held for public outreach. He provided the Committee with an 

overview of the neighborhood and environmental features. This will help 

reduce visual impact. The pump will be in a masonry block building with 

acoustical panels and vents for noise reduction. 

Dan Jey, Resident, inquired the what the purpose of the facility was. 

Council Member Eugene Montanez provided an overview that this facility 

will be used for disinfecting and pumping clean water to surrounding areas. 

The Committee thanked staff for update. 

 

4.  Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 a.m. 
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